Public Notice

The Riverside County Transportation Department (COUNTY) is seeking technical proposals from qualified professional engineering and environmental firms to provide services for << description of services to be provided >>. 

<< The project is funded in part with federal funds and therefore NEPA compliance will be required through Caltrans District 8 Office of Local Assistance.  Under NEPA delegation Caltrans will be the lead agency for NEPA compliance.  The County of Riverside will be the lead agency for CEQA compliance. >>
Engineering tasks expected to be performed include:

· Preparation of engineering plans providing horizontal and vertical geometry;

· Analysis of area hydrology and recommendations for drainage facilities;

· Evaluation of soil conditions and development of preliminary structural recommendations;

· Preparation of bridge planning studies;

· Preparation of preliminary cost estimates;

· Preparation of Project Report Equivalent.

Environmental tasks expected to be performed include:

· The preparation of a Preliminary Environmental Study (PES) Form; 
· Technical studies and the preparation of the environmental document. 
Environmental issues may include:

· Cultural Resources

· Biological Resources

· Hazardous Waste/Materials

· Water Quality/Erosion

· Floodplain, Traffic

· Air Quality

· Noise

· Visual Effects

· Section 4(f) issues

· Growth issues and Climate Change
Firms proposing in response to this RFP will need to:

· Demonstrate competence in the technical engineering services to be provided and an understanding of the work to be performed.
· Demonstrate competence in obtaining environmental clearance of environmentally sensitive projects involving Caltrans Dist 8, FHWA and relevant regulatory agencies.  

It is anticipated that all work will be prepared in accordance with COUNTY and/or Caltrans practices, regulations, policies, procedures, manuals, and standards, as appropriate and may include compliance with Federal Highway Administration-requirements.

Consultants wishing to submit Proposals in response to this Request for Proposals (RFP) can download the RFP documents from the County of Riverside Transportation Department web page located at the following web address:
http://rctlma.org/trans/Engineering-Services/Requests-for-Proposals



The closing date for submission of proposals in response to this request is << Day, Date >> at 4:00 PM.


